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THE MARTIN COUNTY

 BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

REGULAR MEETING

July 20, 2016
MINUTES

The Martin County Commissioners convened in regular session on Wednesday, July 20, 2016 in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Commissioners present were Paul R. George, Dan J. Gregory and Kevin R. Boyd.  Also attending were Auditor January Roush, Kathy Collins, Community Corrections Director; Highway Superintendent Leo Padgett, Terri Alcorn, Highway Clerk; Andy Ringwald, EMA/Civil Defense; Teresa Nolley and Jill Wadsworth, Loogootee Tribune.  
President George called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 5:38pm. Due to the length of the Redevelopment Commission meeting, the Commissioner’s meeting was called to order later than scheduled.  
The minutes from the regular meeting of July 5, 2016 were approved as submitted with the motion by Commissioner Gregory and seconded by President George.  Commissioner Boyd abstained due to his absence at the meeting.  
The Claims and Allowances were approved as submitted with the motion by Commissioner Boyd and seconded by Commissioner Gregory.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  
Kathy Collins, Community Corrections Director and Teresa Nolley informed the Commissioners that the effective date of the lease agreement will be September 1, 2016.  All parties including Hawkins Healthcare are in agreement on the move in date.  The county does have first option to buy.  Director Collins will be making minimal improvements and Nolley has agreed to those changes.  The improvements will be funded by Project Income.  Commissioner Gregory made a motion to approve the Lease Agreement with Teresa Nolley for the Hawkins Healthcare building at $1,000 a month beginning September 1, 2016.  The lease agreement will be for a 3 year period and 2 years thereafter.  Commissioner Boyd made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  Director Collins notified the Commissioners of receiving the extra funding due to HB1006.  She also requested permission to apply for a Community Foundation grant.  If she receives the grant she will use the fund for training purposes for the new Program Manager, Amy Money.  Commissioner Gregory made motion to allow Director Collins to apply for the grant funding.  Commissioner Boyd made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  
Auditor Roush submitted the tourism report and minutes on behalf of Jim Stoughton.  

Highway Superintendent Leo Padgett submitted the two-week work schedule.  He informed the Commissioners that on or after August 1, 2016 Indian Springs Road in Mitcheltree Township will be closed for a minimum of 2 months due to the replacement of Bridge #11.  There will be a meeting in Loogootee on August 3 concerning Bridge #11.  Superintendent Padgett would like for one of the Commissioners to attend.  He also gave an update on equipment repairs.  The 50/50 Local Road and Bridge Matching Fund discussion followed.  There are several bridges included in the grant application including Spout Springs, Bridge #’s 12, 70, 34, 62 and 3.    The local match will be $436,500.   A discussion followed on which roads to black top.  They decided they would decide after the grant approval process was complete.  
Andy Ringwald, Civil Defense/EMA, updated the Commissioners on the DPC meeting he attended.  A heavy rescue group will be formed in the D10 area in the near future.  

Auditor Roush reported that she will be attending CodeRed training at the Sheriff’s Department.  

All Highway Department employees will be attending the IPEP training seminar.  

President George reported on several upcoming important dates: The Courthouse will be closed on September 5th for Labor Day, Budget Hearings will be held September 6th and 7th, the Bicentennial Torch Relay will be September 13th and the Association of Indiana Counties conference will be held September 26th-28th.   Auditor Roush will be attending the AIC Conference in Fort Wayne.  
Auditor Roush reported that the AED has been installed in the hallway of the Courthouse.  All offices have signs in their offices with the location information.  

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:21pm with a motion made by Commissioner Boyd and seconded by Commissioner Gregory.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  The next Commissioner meeting will be held Tuesday, August 2, 2016 at 5:30pm.  
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